
 
 



 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
This month saw Etheridge Shire host the North West Regional Councils descend 
on Georgetown for the by-monthly face to face meeting of member councils. 
 
This event was very successful, with up to fifty delegates attending and having 
Kowanyama attend as new members of the organisation highlighted the growth 
and strength of the representation across the region. 
 
Twelve councils are now represented under the banner of the NWROC and this 
provides a great platform for advocacy to ensure we are being heard. A big thank 
you to all of the local businesses in Georgetown for being able to contribute to 
the success through accommodation, catering, and hosting throughout the 
forum.  
 
Etheridge Shire hosted also the First Responders Dinner to acknowledge the 
contributions to our communities by frontline agencies in times of adversity. 
Councils CDEO Caroline has done a great job to organise the dinner which was 
well attended and well received by everyone. These agencies are serviced by 
everyday people, everyday in our community and for that we say a very big thank 
you. 
   
Council conducted a community connect meeting in Mt Surprise this week to 
discuss the Works for Queensland (W4Q) project proposed for their community. 
 
A good roll up of residents saw the choice of a multi purpose centre being the 
priority and Council will now set the wheels in motion to deliver this project under 
a staged programme working within the budgeted amount in the first instance.  
This is great outcome for the community of Mt Surprise and we recognise the 
efforts of residents to enable this project to proceed. 
 
Works on widening the narrows on the Gulf Development Road is well underway 
with a two and a half section to be widened east of the Einasleigh River. Travelling 
through the worksite a few times this week the quality of works being undertaken 
by our work crews is quiet evident. 
 
 



 
 

  On that note I met with TMR Cairns this week to discuss a broad suite of issues 
in relation to the State Road Corridors within Etheridge Shire. Still no word on the 
slicing and dicing of the funding pie for the Hann Highway sealing project where 
Seventy Million Dollars was allocated for that section of the Kennedy Transport 
Corridor. I raised the issue of safety concerns from the travelling public in relation 
to the disregard of traffic control systems on the GDR at the White Water 
blowouts. I can only urge people to obey red and green light signals until repairs 
are undertaken once TMR gives the go ahead. 
 
I did travel to Canberra this month to attend the annual Australian Local 
Government Association Conference and let me tell you that -5  degrees every 
morning does not go well for a boy from the bush. 
 
As always, networking is a great benefit. From attending these events and being 
able to compare notes across subjects such as cost shifting by governments, 
rate increases to keep abreast of increased expectations, ageing infrastructure 
and associated costs, and the impacts of population drift away from regional 
areas. I am pleased to report that Etheridge is travelling pretty good in 
comparison to those Councils who are increasing rates by up to 25% in some 
cases to maintain sustainability. 
 
Last week I attended the Developing Northern Australia Conference where there 
were five hundred delegates in attendance. A broad range of topics were 
presented from an interesting line up of presenters. Economic Development was 
the driver for most presentations across the regions of northern Australia to help 
secure the future and reignite investor confidence for the long term. 
 
As we get to the end of the month we look towards the Forsayth Turnout and 
Etheridge Show and wishing you all the best for another successful event show 
casing the very best of everything that Etheridge has to offer. 
 
Until next month, 
Happy Trails. 
 
Regards, 
Mayor Barry Hughes 
Etheridge Shire Council 
 
 
 

 



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

2025 General Meeting Dates 
In accordance with Section 254B of the Local Government Regulation 

2012, Etheridge Shire Council General Meetings for the 2025 calendar 

year are to be held on the following dates in Georgetown. 

 

Mark Watt 

Chief Executive Officer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Month  Date  Venue  Time  

August  Wednesday, 20th August 2025 Georgetown  9:00am  

September  Wednesday, 17th September 2025 Georgetown  9:00am  

October  Wednesday, 15th October 2025 Georgetown  9:00am  

November  Wednesday, 19th November 2025 Georgetown  9:00am  

December  Wednesday, 17th December 2025 Georgetown  9:00am  



 
 

  



 
 

 

TIME FOR A TREE CHANGE? 
COME AND ENJOY THE CHANGE OF LIFESTYLE THAT ONLY A COUNTRY 

TOWN CAN OFFER 

 

POSITION VACANT  

TOWN MAINTENANCE LABOURER  
 

Etheridge Shire Council is seeking applications from highly motivated, enthusiastic and 
team orientated persons with a desire to work as a Town Maintenance Labourer.  

The successful applicant will gain the opportunity to assist in beautification of the town 
through ongoing maintenance of grounds and gardens at Council properties throughout 
the Shire.  

Applicants with a HR Drivers Licence will be highly regarded and an interest in 
horticulture would be great. Live in a great small town still within reach of the coast. 
There is an award-winning daycare, an excellent primary school, golf course and a 
multi-sports centre (Tennis, Squash, Gym, Lawn Bowls) with a beautiful swimming 
pool. Do yourself a favour and check us out. 

 Applications are to include a covering letter, resume and at least 2 references. 
Applications can be posted, delivered to the Administration Office or emailed to:  

 

Position Vacant – Town Maintenance Labourer  

The Chief Executive Officer 

Etheridge Shire Council 

PO Box 12 

GEORGETOWN QLD 4871 
 

Email: info@etheridge.qld.gov.au 

 
Further information can be obtained by contacting Council’s Town Maintenance 
Supervisor, George Smith on Ph: 07 4079 9090 or Councils website 
www.etheridge.qld.gov.au  

 

Applications close at 4 pm Wednesday 6th August 2025 

Mark Watt 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
 

mailto:info@etheridge.qld.gov.au
http://www.etheridge.qld.gov.au/


 
 
 

 

POSITION VACANT   

FINANCE ADMINISTRATION OFFICER 
 

Etheridge Shire Council is currently seeking a dedicated, motivated and enthusiastic 
Finance/Administration Officer to join our team of experienced finance professionals 
based at Councils’ Corporate Office located at Georgetown. 

The Finance/Administration Officer will provide support to the administration/finance 
department and undertake all functions pertaining to general administration and 
finance functions of the Council  

The Finance/Administration Officer will ensure that all work is carried out in 
accordance with current legislation, current policies, current procedures, work 
instructions and furthermore to contribute to the efficient and effective financial 
management and performance of Council.   

Etheridge Shire Council is dedicated to providing high quality customer service to its 
external and internal customers, but we also value our staff and the important role 
that they play. 

Applications including a covering letter outlining how you (the applicant) can meet the 
position requirements, resume and 2 current references can be posted, delivered to 
the Administration Office, or emailed to: 

  

Position Vacant – Finance Administration Officer  

The Chief Executive Officer 

Etheridge Shire Council 

PO Box 12 

GEORGETOWN QLD 4871 

 

Email: info@etheridge.qld.gov.au 

 

Further information can be obtained by contacting Jodi Kernan or Megan 

Alexanderson on Ph: 07 40799090.  

 

Applications close at 4 pm 15th August 2025 

Mark Watt 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER  

mailto:info@etheridge.qld.gov.au
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POSITION VACANT 

 CHILDCARE - TRAINEESHIP  

 

Etheridge Shire Council is seeking an enthusiastic, children orientated person to join 
our Childcare team at the Little Gems Children’s Centre. 

Our centre located in Georgetown is currently seeking a Childcare Trainee to join our 
team of experienced childcare educators, with the highest importance put on care 
and early childhood development, we are seeking a Childcare Trainee who is warm, 
caring and respectful of children’s needs and the environment in which they learn. 

At Little Gems Children’s Centre we are dedicated to providing high quality care to 
our families’ everyday, but we also value our staff and the important role that they 
play. 

The successful applicant must be able to meet the following criteria. 

• A passion for working with children; 

• A team player who effectively communicates with families and staff alike; 

• Willing to obtain Certificate III in Early Childhood Education & Care 

• Hold a positive Blue Card and First Aid; 

• Over the age of 18 

Applications can be posted, delivered to the Administration Office, faxed or emailed 
to:  
 

Expression of Interest – Childcare Trainee 
The Chief Executive Officer 
Etheridge Shire Council 
PO Box 12 
GEORGETOWN QLD 4871 
 

Email: info@etheridge.qld.gov.au 
 
Further information can be obtained by contacting the Director of Childcare, Amanda 
Butler on Ph.: 07 4062 1265 or Councils website www.etheridge.qld.gov.au  

 

Applications Close Friday – 15th August 2025 

 Mark Watt 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

mailto:info@etheridge.qld.gov.au
http://www.etheridge.qld.gov.au/


 
 
 

 

POSITION VACANT – 12 MONTH TERM 

 EXECUTIVE ASSISTANT TO THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

• Fantastic opportunity 

• Prove your people management and time management skills 

The Executive Assistant to the Chief Executive Officer will provide efficient, effective 
administrative and time-management support to the Chief Executive Officer, Mayor 
and Councillors that contribute to the efficiency and effectiveness of Etheridge Shire 
Council’s Corporate Governance Department. 

Etheridge Shire Council is located within the heart of the Gulf Savannah Region with 
its eastern boundary being only 250km’s from Cairns.  The main township within the 
Etheridge Shire is Georgetown which is approximately 400km’s from Cairns and 
400km’s from the Gulf of Carpentaria. The shire has three other township’s being, 
Mt Surprise, Einasleigh, Forsayth. Mining, Tourism, Beef Cattle and Agriculture are 
the predominant industries which are the driving factor behind the shire’s economy. 

The Executive Assistant to the Chief Executive Officer role is to deliver sound 
administrative support in a prompt and efficient manner, whilst maintaining a high 
level of confidentiality. 

Reporting to the Chief Executive Officer, the successful applicant will work 
autonomously to ensure a high standard of administrative and project support.   

Applications including a covering letter outlining how you (the applicant) can meet 
the position requirements, resume and 2 current references can be posted, delivered 
to the Administration Office, or emailed to: 

Position Vacant – Executive Assistant to the Chief Executive Officer  

The Chief Executive Officer 

Etheridge Shire Council 

PO Box 12 

GEORGETOWN QLD 4871 

 

Email: info@etheridge.qld.gov.au 

 

Further information can be obtained by contacting the Chief Executive Officer, Mark 

Watt on Ph: 07 40799090.  

 

Applications close at 4 pm 15th August 2025 

Mark Watt 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

mailto:info@etheridge.qld.gov.au


 
 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

  



 
 

 

  
 

 
 

INFORMATION ON HOW TO ACCESS THE HEALTH CENTRE 
FOR EMERGENCIES AFTERHOURS AND NON-URGENT 

BOOKINGS IN BUSINESS HOURS. 
 
 

OPENING HOURS: 
Mon – Fri 9am -12pm & 2pm – 4pm 

Sat/Sun/Public Holidays 10pm – 12pm 
 

 
EMERGENCIES ONLY WILL BE SEEN AFTER HOURS – CALL 

000 OR PRESS THE RED EMERGENCY BUTTON AT THE 
HEALTH CENTRE MAIN FRONT DOOR 

 
 
When calling 000 select the option for ambulance. The call centre 
will take your details then contact us. It is important when you hang 
up from the ambulance that you stay off your phone so that the 
nurse can call you back directly. 
 
 
The health centre phone number is 4062 1266. This number is 
available in business hours only. The number may be diverted in 
these hours if the nurse is on fatigue or an ambulance job. Please 
do not contact nurses on social media or private phone numbers. 
 
 
For non-urgent health care needs please call the health centre 
to make a booking before you arrive, and on arrival please press 
the doorbell at the waiting aera door and take a seat inside the 
waiting area and the staff will attend to you. 
 



 
 

 

Hello Georgetown Community! 

Well can we believe it half the year has flown by and now the countdown until 

Christmas begins! 

The clinic has had a very busy couple of months which unfortunately means there 

has been a lot more fatigue leave needed. 

Please remember to check the signs before hitting the buzzers and if a fatigue sign 

is on the door only hit the red buzzer for an emergency so that the nurses can get 

much needed rest. 

Its that time of the year when our flu vaccines have arrived! Are you eligible for 

a free flu vaccine this year? The following information can assist you in knowing you 

are eligible for a free vaccine: 

6 months to less than 5 years. Your little one will need two doses one month apart 

if they have never had the vaccine before. ALL children in this age group are 

eligible. 

5 years to less than 65 years – If you have a medical condition that predisposes 

you to severe influenza, ALL aboriginal and Torres strait Islander people, all 

pregnant women at any stage of pregnancy. If you are unsure if you qualify in this 

age group – please fee free to call and speak with the nurse on shift. 

65 years and older ALL people in this age group are eligible. 

Please call us on 4062 1266 to make a booking if you qualify for free flu vaccine. 

 

IMPORTANT CHANGES TO OBTAINING SCRIPTS FROM RFDS DOCTOR 

Due to extensive consultation with the RFDS medical team, necessary change has 

been implemented regarding how patients are getting scripts from the RFDS 

Doctors. Going forward and effective immediately ALL patients must make a 

booking if they would like their script updated. 

Ultimately it was agreed that patient safety was at risk with patients getting scripts 

without seeing the Doctor. If you have extenuating circumstances, and you have 

seen a doctor in the last 6 months please talk to the nurse on shift, as we may be 

able to arrange a phone consult for you.  

Thank you for your understanding as Queensland Health and RFDS work together 

to provide gold standard health care to the community, with patient safety front and 

centre in our approach to health care delivery. 



 
 

PATIENT TRAVEL SUBSIDY SCHEME 

We have been receiving travel form C’s without travel approval. 

For EACH time that you are attending an appointment away from Georgetown 

please see us at the clinic before attending your appointment so we can complete 

the relevant paperwork to obtain approval for travel as this will ensure less delays in 

the subsidy reimbursement. 

Registration and EFT forms are required to be updated yearly so we also need to 

check on this when submitting forms for subsidy claims. 

We will continue to compete travel forms on Mondays and Wednesdays between 2-

4pm. 

We are more than happy to answer any questions about patient travel so please 

drop into the clinic and ask. 

 

RFDS DOCTORS CLINIC UPCOMING DATES 

Thursday: 03/07/2025, 10/07/2025, 17/07/2025 

Friday: 25/07/2025 

 

UPCOMING VISITING HEALTH TEAMS: 

 
Women’s’ Health including Cervical screening  
 

PLEASE CONTACT US TO MAKE A BOOKING WITH AN RFDS Dr if you are 

needing an appointment in regard to women’s health and cervical screening on 

4062 1266.  

 
NWRH (Mental Health support) 
Face to face  
Telehealth is offered. 
Referrals can be self-referral, Dr or Nurse referral. Please call us 4062 1266 for 
more information or NWRH 4781 9300 
 
Allied Health    
Please contact the Georgetown Clinic on 4062 1266 to have a referral attended to. 
 

 

 

 



 
 

Dentist Visit dates 
 
28/07/2025 - 01/08/2025 adult dental 
 
22/09/2025 - 26/09/2025 adult dental 
 
10/11/2025 - 14/11/2025 adult dental 
 
Call 1300 300 850 to make a booking. Payments are required for those without a 
concession card. 
 
Optometrist – Outside Optical 
 
02/09/2025 - held in dental clinic 
 
Please call Outside Optical on 07 47862034 to make an appointment. 
 
 
MEN’S HEALTH CLINIC 
 
Dates for 2025: 
 
14/08/2025 
04/12/2025 
 
Dr Geoff Clarke the RFDS Nurse Practitioner will once again be offering Men’s 
Health Clinics to our community.  Appointments can be booked via the Georgetown 
clinic on 40621266. 
 
SKIN CHECK CLINICS – WITH RFDS DOCTOR AND NURSE 
 
We had an amazing response to the skin clinic checks held in GTN, as with any 
health clinic this all revolves around funding that is received to run them.  With the 
new financial year in play we should know whether or not these extra clinics will 
continue to be run. 
 
 
Thank you and Kind Regards, 

Jasmond & Serena 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

  
OUTREACH PHYSIOTHERAPY 

 

The outreach Physiotherapist visits Mt Surprise, Einasleigh, Forsayth, Georgetown 

and Croydon on a 3-day trip 5 times each year.  

 

Physiotherapists provide individual assessment and management for a range of 

conditions including: 

 

• Musculoskeletal injuries including fractures and muscle/joint pain 

• Balance/walking difficulties/falls prevention  

• Recovery after surgery, for example total knee replacement  

• Pelvic floor health / return to exercise after pregnancy  

• Lung conditions including emphysema and bronchiectasis 

• Neurological conditions such as stroke, nerve damage, spinal injury 

• Burns 

 

Physiotherapy treatment generally consists of: 

 

• Exercise prescription 

• Mobility aid prescription 

• Strapping/taping 

• Facilitation of correct movement patterns 

• Patient and carer education 

• Manual therapy 

 

If you think you may benefit from physiotherapy intervention, please discuss with the 

visiting RFDS Doctor or your local clinic nurse. If indicated, they will send a referral 

to us to follow up with you at our next visit. There is also Telehealth available where 

consults can take place via videoconferencing as appropriate. 



 
 

 

  

What is Social Work? 

Social Work is a profession dedicated to helping people achieve optimum levels of personal 

and social wellbeing. 

Social Workers are bound by professional standards, a code of ethics (AASW), and key 

values that promote social justice, equity, cultural diversity and confidentiality. 

This may involve: Facilitating communication between the patient, family, and members 

of the treating team; liaison with and /or referral to community support services/agencies. 

 We can provide support & counselling in relation to: 

• Coping and adjusting to illness/disability and major life changes 

• Traumatic events and crisis situations 

• Domestic and family violence 

• Child protection matters 

• Medico-legal issues 

• Grief, loss and bereavement 

• End of Life Care- Palliative care  

• Anxiety and depression and trauma informed care 

• Relationship and family concerns 

• Stress management 

• Pregnancy support  

• Carer support  

Social work understands that living/working rural remote brings its challenges to your 

health access and encourages you to phone social work directly on (0740910201) to 

make an appointment. You do not require a referral from your Primary Health Care 

Centre to make an appointment.   

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

  



 
 

  



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

The Vital Role of State Emergency Services 

Ensuring Safety, Resilience, and Community Support in Remote Australia  

Far North Queensland is renowned for its sweeping savannah landscapes, rich 
Indigenous history, and vibrant, close-knit rural communities. Yet, life in this region is 
also defined by its unique environmental challenges—extreme weather, isolation, and 
vast distances between townships. Within this context, the State Emergency Service 
(SES) emerges not just as a critical emergency responder but as a pillar of community 
resilience, especially in smaller towns such as Georgetown in the Gulf Savannah 
region. 

 

Understanding the State Emergency Service (SES) 

The SES is a volunteer-based organisation that forms the backbone of disaster 
response in Queensland. Comprising dedicated locals equipped with formal training 
and local knowledge, SES units serve as first responders in times of need.  

Their roles include: 

 • Responding to cyclones, storms, and floods  
• Assisting with search and rescue operations  
• Providing logistical support during bushfires  
• Clearing debris, restoring services, and aiding recovery efforts  
• Educating the public on preparedness and risk mitigation  

For remote towns like Georgetown, where resources can be limited and distances to 
urban centres are significant, the SES is literally a lifeline. 

 

Strengthening the Future of the SES in Far North Queensland  

As weather events intensify and increase the unpredictability of natural disasters, the 
role of the SES will only grow in importance. Investment in equipment, training, and 
support for volunteers is essential. Encouraging local participation, fostering 
partnerships with other emergency agencies, and embracing new technologies will 
help ensure that towns like Georgetown remain safe and resilient. In the vastness of 
region, where isolation and natural hazards are facts of life, the State Emergency 
Service is the heartbeat of community safety. 

 In Georgetown, their value is measured not only in the emergencies they respond to 
but in the spirit of solidarity and confidence they give to the region. 

If you wish to join please scan the QR code or contact Julie on 0428 997 748 

  



 
 

 

  



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

 

 

  



 
 

 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

  



 
 
 


